Service Delivery Review

Progress Charter Template

| Service Level Reduction
V Customer Service Enhancements

Service Level
Opportunity:

Service Delivery
Review Action:

Operating Efficiencies
ﬂ Performance Management

Consider redirecting funding in business attraction from the County to the Town’ s economic development function.

I L N EL e R F: L o Redirected funds would support Town services in the area of Economic Development

Economic Development - Planning and
Development Division

Staff Accountable:

What internal resources or groups are
required to complete this task?

Key Stakeholders

Cobourg Staff - CAO, Economic Development Department
DBIA and local business community
Northumberland County Staff - CAO, Economic Development

Are there any Council decisions

Council Decisions required for implementation?

Council provided direction to the CAO, to conclude the business attraction
partnership with Northumberland County.

Staff will present the finding of the Economic Development Strategic Plan to
Council, and will request through budget the resources required to implement
the key activity areas for Council decision.

Date of Update: August 19, 2022

What resources do you require

Resources to complete this task?

Staff time to provide notice to Northumberland County concluding the
business attraction funding partnership.

Staff will be completing a strategic plan for economic development that will
identify key priority areas for consideration. This plan will help to inform what
the future direction of Economic Development will be and what resources are
required for implementation and stewardship.

What is the timeframe and steps thats are
required to move through this task?

As per the contract with Northumberland County and the Town of Cobourg
provided 12 months notice to conclude the partnership funding.

Strategic Planning exercise is anticipated to commence in 2022.
Strategic Plan to be brought forward to new Council in 2023 for endorsement
and approval with implementation to follow.
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Where are we now with
respect to completion?

Status Update

The CAO provided notice to the County to terminate the funding agreement for Economic Development supports.

Funding for the Economic Development Strategic Plan has received budget approval.

Hiring of a Manager of Economic Development is a key component of advancing the work of the Department. Manager onboarding expected in September 2022.
Staff are completing a Terms of Reference for the Economic Development Strategic plan, and will be followed by selecting a consultant. Staff expect work to begin
on Economic Development Strategic Plan in Q3 2022 with a recommendation to seek Council endorsement in Q1/Q2 2023.

Other key strategic and operation documents required is the Venture 13 Memorandum of Understanding between Town, Cobourg Police and Northumberland CFDC
which is in progress, followed by a Venture13 Business Plan.
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